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It is with sadness that we inform the readership of BioEnergy
Research of the passing of professorWallace (Wally) Tyner on
18 August 2019. Wally had been Co-Editor-in-Chief since the
fall of 2017.

Wally received his B.S. degree in chemistry from Texas
Christian University (1966) and then pursued graduate studies
in economics at the University of Maryland (M.A., 1972;
Ph.D., 1977). He was a research associate at Cornell
University and joined the faculty of Agricultural Economics
at Purdue University in 1977, where he spent the rest of his
academic career, including 13 years as department head. In
2009, he was named the James and Lois Ackerman Professor
of Agricultural Economics.

Wallymade substantial contributions to the fields of renew-
able energy, especially policy governing the production and
use of biofuels, resource economics and climate policy. He
also dedicated considerable effort to trade, development and
environmental policy in North Africa and the Middle East. He
authored over 350 publications and wrote several books.

His efforts were well respected in his field, as evidenced by
the many awards and recognitions he received. Among the
most prestigious were Honorary Life Member of the
International Association of Agricultural Economists (2015),
Fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of
Science (AAAS; 2016), and Senior Fellow of the National
Center for Food and Agricultural Policy (2017). In addition,
he was a gifted teacher and mentor, for which he received
recognition at Purdue University.

We enjoyed working with Wally as Co-Editor-in-Chief and
will miss his expertise and dedication, and wewant to dedicate
these words to his memory.

Wilfred Vermerris, Ph.D., Co-Editor-in-Chief
Héctor A. Ruiz, Ph.D., Co-Editor-in-Chief

Publisher’s Note Springer Nature remains neutral with regard to juris-
dictional claims in published maps and institutional affiliations.

https://doi.org/10.1007/s12155-019-10068-9
BioEnergy Research (2019) 12:745


	Obituary: Wallace E. Tyner (1945–2019)

